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Steering Committee Meeting 
Thursday, April 16, 2020, 1:00 - 2:30 p.m.
Via Zoom
Baugh, Richard, Jefferson Adult School

Linton, Matt, La Costa Adult School
Branch, Julian, Cañada College


Parris, Lori, San Mateo Adult School

Brown, Patricia, San Mateo Adult School
Prasad, Seemaa, South San Francisco Adult School
Campos, Liliana, Sequoia Adult School

Ramirez, Janet, Cañada College
De Maine, Lionel, Sequoia Adult School

Redmond, Stephen, South San Francisco Adult School
Doyle, Tim, San Mateo Adult School

Reed, David, Cañada College
Duncan, Krystal, College of San Mateo

Sinor, Allen, Jefferson Adult School
Fu, Jonathan, Sequoia Adult School

Villar, Patty, San Mateo Adult School
Harrison, Kelsey, College of San Mateo 

Villegas, Hilda, San Mateo Adult School
Holder-Jackson, Ka’Ryn, Executive Director
Willson, Jackie, La Costa Adult School
Kramer, Alex, College of San Mateo

Vizenor, Andrea, Skyline College
	1:00
	I.     Welcome, Introductions, and Agenda Review 


	1:15
	II.   2020-2021 Budget Allocation


	2:00
	III.   Member Roundtable - Moving Forward in a Season of Uncertainty 
· Directors/Deans
· Transition Staff (Coordinators/Navigators)
· Members/Community Partners


	2:20
	IV.  Next Steps


	2:30

	Adjourn


CAEP Funding Allocations 2020-2021
· The California State Legislature has proposed a 2.29% Cola increase.
· Consortium members were reminded of their agreement to contribute funding to the ACCEL consortium general fund which supports the operational and staffing expenses. Annual funding is necessary to sustain the general fund.
· Tim Doyle, ACCEL Co-Director, reviewed and discussed the 2020-2021 proposed funding allocations for the ACCEL Consortium members and proposed possible reduced COLA funding that would provide funding for the general fund. 
· Tim Doyle proposed two potential COLA allocations for the consortium: a 1.67% and 1.47% increase. 
· Tim Doyle recommended a 1.47% increase in COLA funding for each member as opposed to the proposed 1.67% COLA increase.  
· The 1.47% increase in COLA funding would add $84,000 to the General Fund; the 1.67% increase in COLA funding would add $64,000 to the general fund.  
· The 1.47% COLA, providing $84,000 in funding to the general fund would include the setting aside of $20,000 to be used for stipends to offset the cost of individuals pursuing adult school  administrative and teacher credentials. 
· A proposal for a reduction in the proposed COLA funding from 2.29% to 1.47%, and place $84,000 in the ACCEL General Fund with $20,000 set aside for administrative and teacher credentials was submitted for a vote.
· This proposed funding will bring the general fund to $294,000. 
· The CAEP Funding Allocations proposal for 2020-2021 that each member receive COLA funding of 1.47% was brought for a vote. 
· Steering Committee Members voted to accept the proposed 2020-21 funding allocations, as well as a reduction in the proposed COLA funding from 2.29% to 1.47%, and place the remaining $84,000 in the ACCEL General Fund.
Updates:
Cañada College
· Summer session will be held online through distance learning 
· Late start ESL classes started on April 13, 2020
· Preparing students beforehand assisted with the transition to online 
· Transition Coordinator, Janet Ramirez, communicating with students via email though that has not been very successful, have had better results communicating with students via Google voice and Zoom 
· College lending Chromebooks or laptops to students 
· Do not have enough hotspots so many students do not have access to internet connections
· Comcast resource has not been working well
· Data analyst program running online with next cohort starting in July
· Optician program on hold because of its face to face component
· Cybersecurity putting together a program so that training can happen online 
· Focusing on building what can fit needs of workforce right now and for work to be done from home 
· Promise program still available but limited amount of spots
College of San Mateo
· Summer session will be held online through distance learning 
· Transition Coordinator, Kelsey Harrison, communicating with students via Google voice with text messaging features and meeting with new students via Zoom
· Transition Coordinator, Kelsey Harrison, has created how to videos for students on Zoom that gives them step by step instructions for orientations 
· Counseling providing virtual counseling 
Skyline College 
· Hired Neredia Angulo as the new Transition Coordinator
· Developing Late Start classes
· Curriculum and content being developed for hospitality program
Jefferson Adult School 
· Summer program scheduled to start on May 26, 2020 via distance learning 
· Summer program will be 6 weeks
· Launching comprehensive word class this summer
· Concerns regarding Governor’s suggestion to stagger schedules when students return to the classrooms to enable social distancing, the number of students would remain the same but the costs would be higher
La Costa Adult School
· School does not offer a summer session 
· Distance learning has been challenging for students as many students do not have the access to technology causing many students to become disconnected 
San Mateo Adult School
· Current session is being extended with distance learning 
· Not currently having summer registration 
· Transition Navigators, Patty Villar and Hilda Villegas are reaching out to students via email and Google voice
· Students concerned about lost jobs and applying for unemployment, appreciate having a connection to the school
· Distance learning challenging for some students who do not have access to internet connections 
· Transition Navigators participating on Zoom classes to provide the students with information and support 
Sequoia Adult School
· Current session goes through end of June
· New term starts in July 
· Will be discussing online options with superintendent 
· Transition Navigator, Liliana Campos, working to transition high level students to Cañada College
· Contacting students via Google voice and text 
· Communicating via email has not been very successful
· Transition Navigator, Liliana Campos, compiled resources for students and staff and giving presentations in ESL classes to discuss available resources for immigrant students
· Transition Navigator assisting students with resumes 
South San Francisco Adult School
· Current session is being held online through distance learning 
· Attendance has declined
· Doing outreach to keep them engaged
· Waiting on district guidelines for summer programming 
· Training teachers on distance learning 
· Distance learning challenging for some students who do not have access to internet connections 
Adult Education 


College and Career Educational Leadership








